Ward member Report to Parish Councils in Tysoe Ward.
03-10-2024

Planning Applications
I first started working on the Anaerobic Digester Planning Application in Tysoe as a Parish Councillor.  Now in my second year as Wared Member, and after just over two years of constant work of myself and fellow Parish Councillors, both in Tysoe and neighbouring Parishes, District Councillors, and members of the public, I have learned this week that Acorn Energy have withdrawn their application on being informed that the Officer was minded to REFUSE permission.  I have to say that the work of those preparing the Tysoe Parish Council was exceptional and, in particular, mention of Councillor David Roache who led the campaign very professionally as Chair of Tysoe Parish Council.
So where does this now leave us?  It is clear that the original application was not professional, inaccurate and flawed.  It was an application for the wrong technology, in the wrong place being miles from any injection centre and in open countryside within sight and close proximity of the Cotswold National Landscape and residential homes.  It was destined to create chaos, damage and harm to the infrastructure, environment and wellness of residents.  Withdrawing the application however provides the Applicant with the opportunity to re-submit a new application or simply just ‘walk away’ and focus on other opportunities.  I hope that good commercial sense will prevail and the Applicant will take the latter option.
Welfare and Support
The Labour Government previously that Winter Fuel Allowance is to be stopped except for those on Pension Credit means that many more pensioners could be at risk of fuel poverty over the fast-approaching Autumn and Winter.  I would be happy to work with Parish Councils and other local groups to look after those whom might be at risk and look to organising local ‘warm hubs’ where there is a need.  Please contact either myself or your County Councillor to discuss further.
Homelessness, Resettlement & Asylum in SDC
The latest reports on Homeless people sleeping rough suggests that there is only a few know people on the streets.  My thoughts are however that the surveys have focussed on our main centres in South Warwickshire, and I wonder what the situation is in our more rural Parishes.  Again, there is support available to those who find themselves homeless in the District and if you know of any in need, I can signpost you to the correct people within SDC.
